	[image: image1.wmf]

	FRVPC Meeting 

Secretary Minutes - APPROVED
Submitted by: Lisa Schroeder
Date: January 22, 2012
Time:  12:00 pm

Location: Barrington Hills Riding Center

	

	Meeting called by:
	Vicki Kelly
	Type of meeting:
	January 2012 Monthly Board Meeting

	Submitted By: Lisa Schroeder *Those highlighted attended

	Attendees:

Member Sponsors

Susan Ahern

Fred McMorris

Jennifer Rousseau

Timothy Buckley

Barb McMorris

Regina Sabatini

Laura Clarke
Lisa Hamiel

Ingrid Pavilanis

Maria Stowe

Alicia Kalinich

Lisa Schroeder
Shawn Comstock

Vicki Kelly
Steve Schroeder

Chris Doubek

Dennis Kelly

Dawn Stravropoulos

Stephanie Doubek

Rick Vines

Michael Stavropoulos

Lauren Foos

Nancy Mesic
Kristen Thorson
Doug Foos

 Jeff Tovar

Kathy Zachar

Judy Freeman
Jeryl Olson

Mike Zachar

Tedd Gagen

Jacques Rousseau

Leah Collister

Members

Joeseph Ahern

 Terry Freeman

Michael McMorris

 Lisa Zinck

Amy Barrett

Jason Elder

Edie O’Brien

Peter Lazzari

Scott Barrett

Lori Elder

Joanne Mulvey

Greg Fern

Ed Beam

Rick Hamiel

Bob Mulvey

Megan Mosier

Tracy Beam

Jackie Knoop

Tom Sabatini

Kelly Bergloff

Steve Knoop

Andy Schor

Scott Bergloff

Gary Eberhart

Lisa Schor

Stewart Clarke

Gayle Heiring

Tim Buckley

Oliver Cotter

Kyle Kalinich

Andy Thorson

Erin Cotter

Tina McMorris

John Zinck

Tedd Gagen

Jacques Rousseau

Leah Collister



	Vicky Kelly called meeting to order at 12:04 p.m.:
Review Minutes

The December 2011 minutes were distributed for approval via Lauren Foos in a previous email. Vicki motioned for approval, Lisa seconded, approved by voice vote.
Meeting Schedule 

Vicki suggested moving Sponsor and Board meetings to Sunday.  Discussion ensued, during which Vicki agreed to communicate to Club members that, beginning in March, Sponsor meetings will occur on Sundays at 2:00 p.m. for one hour. Kristen offered to keep the Sponsor meetings on schedule.  The Board agreed to hold Board meetings at the Riding Center on Sundays at noon.
Laura Clarke joined the meeting.

Vicki suggested creating a Hospitality Committee and Hospitality Coordinator. Responsibilities would include facilitating snacks for Sponsor, upper level prep and other Club-related meetings, Holiday party planning, etc. (outside of the Horse Trial and Mini Event). Vicki will develop job descriptions for these roles.  
Website
Vicki and Judy discussed issues with the Club’s Yahoo Web site and suggested switching to Google to take advantage of Google’s superior functionality. Vicki will research Google and its functionality and report back.
Policies 
Vicki discussed conforming the Club’s policies (the “Policy”) to USPC National policies. Vicki explained the addition of an Audit Committee to the Club’s Policy with the responsibility of evaluating the Club’s financials and tax returns. This and other changes were suggested additions to the Club’s Policy. The Board will send Vicki any other changes to the Club Policy by the end of the week. Judy Freeman will prepare a draft of the Audit Committee charter for consideration by the Board.
The Board discussed membership and communicating Sponsor and Member responsibilities to all Club members. Vicki will communicate these responsibilities to Club members.
Vicki discussed the addition of a mini event or related event to raise funds for the purpose of offsetting fees for all additional Club activities for all riders.  The Board agreed to continue to research possibilities for this purpose.

Board Responsibilities
The Board discussed the Club’s use of liaisons.  Kristen offered to be a liaison to Ingrid for Jr. Pony Club.

Joanne Mulvey, Jackie Knoop, Leah Collister, and Lisa Hamiel expressed interest in assisting with Camp this year.  Laura agreed to be the Camp liaison.
Maria Comstock will begin a pilot program with the Club focusing on Western riding.
Kristen offered to ask Lori Elder and Susan Ahern whether one of them would be interested in assisting with the Club’s hospitality activities. 

Certification/Ratings

The Board discussed and agreed to support the Club’s new approach to ratings, and agreed that the approach should be evaluated at the end of the season to identify better practices and improvements for 2012.
New Business 
Regina Sabatini will be the liaison of the C study groups and student co-teaching activities. Unmounted lessons are progressing and the C members will incorporate Horse Management into the unmounted lesson plans.

Meeting Adjourned at 12:51 p.m.

Motion to adjourn made by Vicki, seconded by Judy.
Documents distributed:

· Agenda
· Policies
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